## SHICKSHINNY BOROUGH COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES April 13, 2021

The General Meeting of the Borough of Shickshinny Council was held on Tuesday, March 13, 2021 in the council room of the Shickshinny Municipal Building. President Rosalie Whitebread called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm.

Per roll call, the following members of council were present: Candy Kruczek, Kevin Kruczek, Rosalie Whitebread and Jim Wido. Joe Buchalski was absent. Attorney Burke and Lori Ragazzo were also present.

<u>Solicitor's Report-</u> Attorney Burke spoke with Mr. Grabowski regarding the Rinehard Property, Mr. Grabowski stated that the survey/subdivision would be done soon, there were changes to the boundary lines by agreement of the parties. Mr. Rinehard was not present for this report, but was explained again when he arrived.

Attorney Burke also spoke with Mr. Grabowski about the Hook property, Frank stated that the survey for that is in the process.

Attorney Burke informed Council that he filed the paperwork for the Right to know appeal.

President Whitbread asked Attorney burke where he was with getting the Title for the property at 56-57 West Union Street. He explained in detail the process that needs to take place and the process for getting the taxes waived. He also stated that this is going to cost around \$2,000 +. After a lengthy discussion, it was decided that Rosalie and Candice will contact Tom Reilly and Mark Hurst for direction on recouping some of the lost money for this Demolition and a motion was made to have attorney Burke proceed with the process pending the information Candy & Rosalie find out. Motion was made by Candice Kruczek and seconded by Kevin Kruczek. All Council members voted yes.

Motion to accept the Solicitor's report was made by Candice Kruczek and seconded by Kevin Kruczek. All council members voted yes.

**Zoning Officer's Report** Sonny, Larry Frace's assistant updated the council members on the work done for the month of March. Borough did not receive a copy of report for the meeting.

Motion to accept the zoning officers report was made by Candice Kruczek and seconded by Kevin Kruczek. All members voted yes.

<u>President's Report-</u> President Whitebread informed Council that the annual decorating of the town has begun, the theme this year is Red White and Blue. She was able to secure a donation of 45 American Flags. Red, white and blue lights were purchased and a few decorations. We still need to purchase the flag poles and brackets for the telephone poles, Ms. Whitebread asked for permission to purchase those items. Motion to allow Rosalie to purchase the poles and brackets was made by Candice Kruczek and seconded by Kevin Kruczek. All members voted yes.

Motion to accept the president's report was made by Candice and seconded by Kevin. All members voted yes.

<u>SECRETARY/TREASURER'S REPORT-</u>\* Motion to accept the meeting minutes of March 9, 2021 was made by Jim Wido and seconded by Candice Kruczek Vote: All members voted yes.

Motion to approve the work session Minutes of March 25, 2021 was made by Candice Kruczeek and seconded by Jim Wido. All members voted yes.

\*Motion to approve the payment of Bills & Financial Statement was made by Candice Kruczek and seconded by Jim Wido. All Council Member voted yes.

Motion was made by Candice Kruczek and seconded by Kevin Kruczek to approve the Pennsylvania 811 Safe Digging Proclamation. All members voted yes.

Motion to accept the Secretaries report was made by Kevin Kruczek and seconded by Candice Kruczek. All members voted yes.

Motion to accept the Co-Op Agreement for 26 Conyngham Street demolition was made by Candice Kruczek and Seconded by Kevin. All Council Members voted yes.

Lori informed the Council members that the Routine Bridge inspection report for Bartoli Lane will be in the office for their review.

## **CORRESPONDENCE-**

The redline Outlaws changed the dates of their car show to September 11 & 12, 2021
The Business Association of the Greater Shickshinny Area Membership request. Lori needs to look and see if we joined this in the past.

The Council Members went into an executive session to discuss personnel and property issues at 6:40 p.m. and returned to adjourn the meeting at 7:00 p.m.